

Sarah Carroll Chair

February 10, 2025

Andrew Berman
Executive Director
Village Preservation
232 East 11th Street
New York, NY 10003

Re: Most Holy Redeemer Church and Rectory (165-173 East 3rd Street) and School (198-202 East 4th Street), Manhattan

Dear Mr. Berman:

Thank you for submitting a request for evaluation of the Most Holy Redeemer Church Complex in Manhattan. The agency carefully considered the information you submitted and has determined that the church building may merit consideration for designation. Please note that further consideration of potentially meritorious properties in our inventory is based on agency priorities, which are determined by many factors including our policy of designating resources equitably throughout the city.

Your request with the information you shared has been added to our survey inventory and this completes the RFE process. LPC's extensive survey inventory informs agency planning and priorities and aids in efficiently providing substantive information for Environmental Reviews.

We thank you for your commitment to historic preservation and appreciate your interest in the work of the Landmarks Preservation Commission.

Sincerely,

Margaret Herman Director of Research

Mogret Heme

cc. Richard D. Moses, President, Lower East Side Preservation Initiative Laura Sewell, Executive Director, East Village Community Coalition